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Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 
 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 

  

Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 
 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
  james.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 
 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 
 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 
 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan Del Villar (562) 693-7800 
   

District Deputy William A. Davey DD108 362-5456 
 Bdavey9093@yahoo.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending  

meeting.  

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Ken Stone      Fred (cancer) 

Dr. Jewel Limar – George Limar’s Sister 

 

  

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (Kidney Problems) 

 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, Ana, Emily & Tony Kulassia, Irene Hoffenberg, 

Rosa Fairchild, Ada Ahmed (cancer), Tom & Dodi Gillman, Heather Stagey 

 - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Charlotte (cancer) – Robert L. Escobar’s Wife      Decon Steve’s Sister Joan (cancer) 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Melba Gougis, Lumas Gougis, Mooneen Taylor, 

Chryl Pringle, Millie & Silven Laurant, Aurelia Haines, Theresa Chavez 

 – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Maureen Lewis (cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Antonia Rodriguez – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mother 

Sherel – Ira Pringle PGK’s Wife       

Jim Wiedel’s Daughter (cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Roseile Quiroz, Flora Rogers, Anna Castenda – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Sisters 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

Dennis Montoya Sr. (heart attack)      Krystal’s Baby – Jorge R. Friend 

Mary Ellen Griego (hospitalized) 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 
        
 

  

Brothers: 

 

 For those of you who were gone this summer, Welcome Home!  It is always nice to travel 

and see new places, old friends and family, but it is awesome when you come home! For us with 

kids, school is back in session and things are humming towards the fall.  

 

 September was a blur, we had our monthly business meeting in a less than desirable location, 

but, the parish is getting busy. Having a very active parishioner base is a double ended sword, as a 

result, the parish grounds get real busy. Thanks all of you for your patience and understanding.  

 

 We had another stellar turn out for the Blood Drive! The hall was filled to capacity and it 

looks like we did our share in keeping the local blood supply full.  I would like to thank Rolly Arenz 

for doing a fantastic job in organizing, staffing and managing the entire process, good job Rolly! 

  

 September also brought the annual Oktoberfest. This is an annual event hosted by the parish 

as a community event. Meaning that the parish does not profit from the event, but rather breaks even.  

Oktoberfest has and will always be a parish community/social event.  As Knights we are asked to 

help in different support roles.  These roles may differ and include assembly, serving and tear down.  

It is not always easy for all of us to be there, sometimes it’s even harder to tear down after you tossed 

back a few.  For all those who attended, I am sure that you had a great time.  For all those who 

worked, myself and your fellow parishioners are grateful. A lot of work is done behind the scenes, it 

is important to remember that as Knight’s we do things for the greater glory, to help others and those 

in need, not for the glory.  I’d like to thank Joe Bogdanovich for leading the team, you did a great 

job, and we really appreciated it. For those of you who worked it, I really appreciate your time, you 

made an impact, and for this I am grateful.  

 

I hope to see all of you at the meeting! 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Peter A. Morales 

 
 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletin’s are also available on-line and frequently it will have picture’s of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                                                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Older But Better 
 

  

 

 No matter how hard we try, none of us can hold back the natural process of aging. We can 

exercise, eat right, use tons of moisturizer and lotion but the ageing process keeps right on going.  

II Corinthians 4:16 Even though our outward man is perishing, yet the inward man is being renewed 

day by day. 

 

  Even though our outward man is perishing our inward man can be renewed daily. If we are 

walking with God we will be growing spiritually. Through the constant renewal of our spirit (v.16) 

we grow more prepared to be with God. Physical age will slow us down but spiritual age will build 

us up. If you’re walking with Christ you’re not just getting older you’re getting better. II Corinthians 

5:1 For we know that if our earthly house, this tent is destroyed, we have a building from God, a 

house not made with hands, eternal in the heavens. II Corinthians 4:i8 while we do not look at the 

things which are seen, but at the things which are not seen. For the things which are seen are 

temporary, but the things that are not seen are eternal.  
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

September Meeting 

Bob Marsh 

$20.00 

 

August Meeting = $10.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Brother Knights, 

 

October is upon us. With the Oktoberfest behind us, it’s on to the Holiday Season. 

  

Our next meeting is the 8th of October, that’s only ten days away from our big event of the 

Year, our 30th Anniversary Dinner and Dance. Plan on coming to this month’s meeting and get all the details 

about the event. I hope all of you that can will plan on attending. It’s sure to be great fun for all you Knights 

and your wife or girlfriend. You should have gotten the invitations by now and sent back 

You’re R.S.V.P. If not, please get it in the mail ASAP. As you know, it is a Country Theme, and that means 

the country Two Step and Line Dancing. And if you don’t know how to do that, we will have an instructor 

there to teach you. So, we are looking forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

 

God Bless 

Virgil Smith 

 Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 

 

William Torrescano      Jame Bowler      Chorm Thienngerm      John Oliver      Virgil Smith 

Daniel Del Villar (Insurance Agent)      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Joe Bogdanovich      Peter Morales GK      Jorge Rodriguez      Lloyd Ferry      Darryl Ducharme 

Jimmy Soto      George Limar      Bob Marsh      Lloyd Duronslet PGK      Mike Morris 

Mike Mercer      George Del Hierro      Henry Negrete      Gilbert Montoya      Richard Tkach 

Leonardo Ferandez     Richard Morin      William Serb III PGK 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

1st OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

8th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

12th “COLUMBUS DAY” 

13th ADORATION 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

18th COUNCIL’S 30thANNIVERSARY DINNER/DANCE 6:00pm 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

25th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

27th “NAVY DAY” 

31st “HALLOWEEN” 

TBA TRUNK OR TREAT 

 

2nd DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS 

4th ELECTION DAY 

5th OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

27th “THANKSGIVING DAY” 

29th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

30th CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am mass 

   
 

 

 

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

Michael So & Phung Nguyen 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 



 

 

 

 
                                                   

COMPETING RIGHTS 

 

 Politically speaking, abortion is an issue that involves competing rights. On the one hand, 

you have the mother’s right not to be pregnant. On the other hand, you have the baby’s right not to 

be killed. The question that must be answered is this. Which right is more fundamental? Which right 

has a greater claim? Abortion advocates argue that outlawing abortion would, in essence, elevate the 

rights of the unborn over and above those of the mother. “How can you make a fetus more important 

than a grown woman?”, they might ask. In reality, outlawing abortion wouldn’t be giving unborn 

children more rights, it would simply gain for them the one most fundamental right that no one can 

live without, the right to life. If a baby is not to be aborted, then the pregnant mother must remain 

pregnant. This will also require of her sickness, fatigue, reduced mobility, an enlarged body, and a 

new wardrobe. Fortunately, it is not a permanent condition. On the flip side, for a pregnant woman 

not to be pregnant, her child must be killed (unless she is past her 21st week of pregnancy, in which 

case the baby may well survive outside the womb). Abortion costs the unborn child his or her very 

life and it is a thoroughly permanent condition. This is what’s at stake, both for the child and for the 

mother. It is not an issue of who is more important, but rather who has more on the line. 

 

 Any time the rights of two people stand in opposition to each other, the government must 

protect the more fundamental right. Let’s consider crosswalks. A car is driving down the street while 

a person is crossing the street. The law requires the driver of that car to slow down and stop (giving 

up their right to drive where they want, when they want, and at what speed they want) so that the 

pedestrian may cross the street in front of him. Why? Why must the driver temporarily give up his 

right to drive down the street just because someone else is walking across the street? Why is the right 

of the man on foot upheld while the right of the man in the car is denied? It is not because the 

pedestrian is more valuable than the driver but rather because, if the driver doesn’t stop, the 

pedestrian will likely be killed. In order for the driver to proceed down the street at full speed, at that 

moment, it will cost the pedestrian his life. In order for the pedestrian to finish crossing the street, at 

that moment, it will cost the driver a few minutes of drive time. 

 

 Obviously, for a woman to remain pregnant, she gives up far more than a few minutes of 

drive time, but she gives up far less than the baby who would otherwise be killed. This is what it all 

comes down to. Abortion permanently takes away the life of the unborn. Pregnancy temporarily 

takes away some of the freedoms of the mother. Since there is far more at stake for the child, the 

more fundamental right to life must be upheld. 

 

Thomas Nagle 

Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 



 

 

 

Sick & Distressed Representative 
 
Brother Knights, 

 

 In addition to my council duties I also am your Sick & Distressed Representative. In that 

regard I am informing you with this information. 

 

 Do you know a brother knight or his family member who needs our prayers for healing, 

comfort, & consolation? It is my job to relay that information to our council. As you know, we carry 

the names of brother knights, their relatives and friends in each monthly bulletin. These names come 

from our monthly council meetings. Brother Bill Serb, Bulletin Editor, prints these names that we 

pray for at the end of each meeting. We perform spiritual works of mercy by praying for the 

consolation of these souls and their families. We do corporal works of mercy by visiting the sick. If 

you cannot go to our monthly meeting, let me or another officer know for whom we should pray. 

Thanks and God bless. 

 

Yours in Christ,  

Frank Faecke, Recorder    
 

                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Clothing 
Jacket’s (Two Types) - $60.00 to $65.00 

Shirts - $15.00 

Caps - $10.00 

[Embroidery Included] 

Contact: George Limar – (562) 860-9794 

 

 “Embroid Me” 

7162 Edinger Ave. 

Huntington Beach, CA 92647-3505 

(714) 375-4090 

Store Contact: Kirtstin 



 

 

 
Brothers, 

 

 Well, summer really went by fast and fall is here, and our officers are finely all back from 

their vacations. We can now get our council affairs in motion. One thing our council has not done 

these past few years is selecting a family of the month and a Brother Knight of the month. I have 

volunteered to be the chairman and I will be selecting one of you Brother Knights in each of these 

programs that our council should be doing. I will be looking and asking questions on how your 

family is active in our parish, council and community pertaining to both programs. If you are 

selected for the family of the month, your name will be submitted to the State Council who in turn 

sends it to our Supreme Council. If Supreme Council draws your name, they send you an attractive 

statue of the Holy Family. Our council has had a few members who have had their name’s drawn, 

will you be one of them? 

 

 For the month of September our council added three new members, so congratulations to 

Brothers, Jimmie Soto, Richard Morin, and Joseph Warner. Welcome to our council. They took their 

1st Degree on September 15th at Fr. Kass Council in Buena Park. Introduce yourself to them at our 

next meeting. With sadness our council lost one of our Charter members on the 14th of August. 

Brother Ken Stone was called to his eternal reward and we need to have a bible signed and given to 

his family. When our council ran a Christmas Tree Lot, Ken was always delivering the trees for us. 

May he rest in peace. 

 

 Our council in planning our 30th Anniversary celebration we need you to respond to your 

invitation. Hope to see you there. Now that summer has pasted us by, I hope you have been trying to 

recruit a new candidate. I know you are going to say, there he goes on again about recruiting, but 

getting new members is the life of a council. Your council officers can't do all the recruiting. Getting 

new members makes us active and helping those who need help in our community. The next 1st 

Degree will be held at Fr. Kass Council on October 20th, candidates check-in at 7:00pm. A 2nd 

Degree will be held on November 23rd at Fr. Kass. If you remember we changed our by-laws about 

our fees for new members. It is $20 for new members so please tell your candidate. Have you 

recruited anyone? 
               

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Council Membership Director and Council Advocate    

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

Knights of Columbus 
 
              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

“Your Shield For Life” 
Insurance Questions Contact: 

 

Dan E. del Villar 

(949) 922-3704 (W) 

(480) 245-9304 (C) 

Field Agent # 09007   –   CA Lic # OC23671 

                       

Cover  Two  People  With  One  Policy 
 
        In this month’s article, I want to discuss a type of life insurance product with which you 

might not be familiar. This product offers a way for you to help your heirs meet estate settlement 

costs without subtracting from the total value of your estate. After all, you’ve worked hard to 

accumulate wealth or build a business over the years and you want to pass along that value to your 

family, charity or church in its entirety.  

 

             To this end, the Knights of Columbus designed a Survivorship Universal Life (SUL) 

product. SUL is a second to die, or survivorship, life insurance program that covers two people, 

(usually husband and wife) and the death benefit is paid upon the death of the surviving second 

person — which is normally when an estate would be taxed. This can be an important part of an 

estate plan.  

 

             Keep in mind, an SUL policy is one policy that covers two people. This has advantages, 

including a lower cost than two individual life insurance policies. It is a great option for a married 

couple with children. It can provide funds for the legal guardians chosen to care for children in the 

event both parents die, which is especially attractive to parents of a special needs child. 

 

       If you have a child or children, you need life insurance. If you intend to pass on any property 

or wealth, you need life insurance. A SUL policy is one option that we can discuss when we meet for 

an insurance review. 

 

Field Agent 

Dan del Villar  FICF, LUTCF 

dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 
 

 

mailto:dan.delvillar@kofc.org


 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 



 

  

                                            
 

Program Director Virgil Smith                                                                       293-0739  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore                                                                       826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

  Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK                                                             402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz                                                         (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Peter Morales GK                                                             402-8814                                                                 

  Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith                                                                      293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia                                         826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant                                                                 761-8125  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM                        761-5731                  

Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

    Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


